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What’s New?

Chapel Programs are continuing for the rest of the
summer but on a slightly different schedule now
that staff are beginning to leave for school, jobs,
and other responsibilities for this fall. Many thanks
to our volunteers who have served faithfully and
already headed out this past weekend — Megan Siegle, Jedidiah English, Alexandra
Ramey, Griffin Adams, Timothy Hsu, Danny Dieckmann, and Virginia Corsello.

Week Five: Pastor Arthur Fox with wife Olivia and son Isaac ministered at the Chapel
alongside the church group from Franklin Square on Long Island, NY. Toward the end
of the week, we hosted Covenant OPC from Orland Park, IL, led by Pete Onnink, who
donated several tables and stools for the back of the Chapel and were a great
encouragement to the staff.

Week Six: Pastor Steve McDaniel came for most of the week with a group from
Providence OPC in Mantua, NJ. Later on, several other ministers and youth from the
sister churches, Immanuel OPC in Medford, NJ and Immanuel OPC in Bellmawr, NJ, came
to help out with the programs as well.

Week Seven: Pastor Clark Brooking and Pastor Tim Flora from Living Hope Presbyterian
in Maryland came with a group of youth. The same week, we hosted New Song, a choral
group from Geneva College, for Tuesday evening, which was a great time of music and
fellowship. Later that Thursday, we enjoyed a second visit of the summer from Stevie
Prather from Maryland who helped out with half of the evening program with some of
his friends and family also in attendance.

Week Eight: Pastor Justin Rosser came with a group from Matthews OPC in North
Carolina as well as the English family, who had several family members and friends
serving on staff. The Matthews group brought along a contractor Jeremy who directed a
number of much needed renovation projects—replacing two toilets and three sinks with
vanities in the Chapel apartments, as well as fixing the shed and a shower for the manse
belonging to Calvary Church. We are very grateful for the generosity and hard work of
everyone involved.

Week Nine: This week we have Pastor Bill Slack from River of Life and a large number of
his family along with some friends at the Chapel. We look forward to a week of a lot of
great music and fellowship. We are also honored to be visited by Carol Jordan and her
friend from Covenant OPC in Amsterdam, NY, who is here to use her gift in drawing
caricatures to bring people in to the Chapel to learn about Jesus. We are thankful for all
of the ministers, groups, and visitors who visit us on a daily and weekly basis to
encourage us in the Lord and assist us as we strive to bring glory to Jesus.

Our appreciation goes out to Janet Birkmann from OPC Short Term Missions (STORM)
for coming in July to take pictures, talk to the staff, and check out the latest news to
prepare a helpful report for the denomination. Thank you also to Nancy Hoffman for
donating a printer and ink for the staff.



August/Sept Calendar

Week 8: August 1-7
Minister Justin Rosser
Church Group Matthews
OPC, North Carolina

Week 9: August 8-16
Minister Rev Bill Slack
Church Group River of Life
(Staying an extra weekend)

Week 10: Aug 17-23
Minister Rev Tom Church
Church Group Immanuel
OPC (Bellmawr, NJ)

Week 11: Aug 24-30
Minister Rev Dick Ellis
Church Group Faith Bible
OPC (Pole Tavern, NJ)

Week 12: Aug 31—
Sept 7 (Labor Day)

Minister Rev David Landow
Church Group Emmanuel
OPC (Wilmington, DE)
Guest Musicians Rene and
Rommi Kinard from PA

September Concerts
Sept 12, Saturday
Liam Slack and

The Very Least

Sept 19, Saturday
Matt diVenti

Sept 25, Friday
Tim & Christine Carroll

* Follow us Online! Check us out regularly on Facebook for pictures taken by a number
of the staff and visiting volunteers. There are also many testimonials written telling
about how we as staff have been blessed by the Lord’s grace and love, and
information about how to pray for individuals who the Lord has brought into His
Kingdom throughout the past several weeks.

* Our Chapel Merchandise line has extended this year. We have shirts, towels, stickers,
car magnets, and a couple of visors left (all our caps are now gone). Check out the
pictures on Facebook and then please contact us if you would like to order something
to support the Chapel ministry. First come, first serve!

o Shirts: Navy, raspberry, bright blue, and light green in sizes S, M, L, and XL. Also
there are a couple burnt orange 70" Anniversary shirts left from last year.
Recommended donation: $15.00

o Towels: Purple, red, blue, light teal, orange, and yellow. Rec. donation: $30.00

o Stickers: $2.00 Car Magnets: $5.00 Navy blue Visors: $15.00

Prayer Requests and Needs

The ministry of the Boardwalk Chapel in Wildwood is the Lord’s work and could not
continue without the faithful support of our brothers and sisters. Please consider
helping the Chapel in any way you are able.
Praises:

* Praise the Lord for continuing to work through the staff for His glory.

* Praise the Lord for His graciousness in bringing new sheep into His fold.

* Praise the Lord for the generosity of many churches and individuals this summer.

Prayer Requests:
* Pray for wisdom for the Director and other leaders as they work together as the
schedule continues to change and the summer comes to a close.
* Pray for the visiting groups and individuals who serve alongside us for the next
month, both programs and September concerts.
* Pray for the city’s tourists and internationals that they would see Jesus through us.
* Pray for the individuals who have turned to Jesus in repentance and faith.

Needs:
* Paper products and cleaning supplies for use throughout the rest of the summer.
* Healthy nonperishable goods for staff meals.
* A functional washer and dryer for the Chapel apartments.
* Work teams for this fall, especially during September and October, to help us clean
up and shut down the buildings for the season.

And Jesus came and spoke to them, saying, “All
authority has been given to Me in heaven and
on earth. Go therefore and make disciples of all
the nations, baptizing them in the name of the
Father and of the Son and of the Holy
Spirit, teaching them to observe all things that |
have commanded you; and lo, | am with you
always, even to the end of the age.”
Amen. (Matthew 28:18-20)

Are you able to help?
Please contact Pastor Jim or
Elizabeth if you are able to help,
have questions about any of the
details, or would like to provide
ideas or advice. We are always
happy to assist and grateful for
your faithful prayers and
ongoing support!




